
 

Happy November  1st!!! 

 

Hope the fall weather and the Halloween/Thanksgiving season finds you 

all doing well. 

 

I wanted to check in with everyone and update you all on upcoming 

school and PAC events.  

 

First I want to start out by sending a big THANK YOU to Layla and Salle for hosting our 

Newcomer's Orientation during a very busy week in Oct.  Also, I want to thank everyone who 

helped out with Homecoming, the float, the parade, all of it!!! We so appreciate our volunteers 

and I have only heard positive feedback from all events. 

 

1. The next PAC meeting will be held on ​12 NOV at 2pm in the Primary School​.  I will draft an 

agenda and send it out on 8 NOV for you all to review. If you have ideas or topics you would like 

to have included, please reply to this email and let us know. 

●  Currently topics include: District PAC Meeting update, Review Newcomer's 

Orientation outcome and way ahead, Review Homecoming feedback, What is needed 

for Read with a Cane, Popcorn Fundraiser Volunteer Opportunities, Discussing the 

Attendance Program at the Intermediate School - what are the expectations?, Primary 

School Bulletin Board - Make parents aware that teachers post items needed and 

re-energize that program, Achieve Club - is it coming to the Primary school, Christmas 

Tree donations for Holiday concerts, Principal's Corner, and Veteran's Day issues and 

feedback. 

2. VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES: 

● 10 NOV​: We will be decorating the gym on ​10 NOV (Sunday) at 5pm ​in the 

Intermediate School, in preparation for the 11 NOV Veteran's Day Program.  If you are 

able to assist, we would love the support (children are welcome to help out as well). 

● Popcorn Fundraiser:  The Popcorn Fundraiser is coming up and the Primary school is 

looking for Volunteers to staple the cover sheets, order forms and envelopes together. 

I would like to suggest ​14 NOV (Thursday) or 15 Nov (Friday)​ to take on the task. 

 



 

 

Not sure about what time yet. But if you can help out and have a preferred time, 

please let us know. The more volunteers the quicker and easier the task is to 

complete. Again, we appreciate all of you who can assist. 

  

3. Other Dates of Importance: 

● 4 NOV: NO SCHOOL - Staff Development Day 

● 6 NOV: 1st Quarter Report Cards go home with Students 

● 11 NOV: Veteran's Day Ceremonies at both the Primary School (K-1st grade - 8:30 

am) and the Intermediate School (2nd-5th grade-9:00 am). 

● 12 NOV: PAC Meeting at 2 pm in the Hayward Primary School 

● 15 NOV: School Picture Re-takes 

● 25-29 NOV: NO SCHOOL - Fall Break/Thanksgiving Holiday 

If you have questions or concerns, please let us know. 

**I will post the Hayward Intermediate School Achieve Club flyer and the latest November 

Newsletter to the PAC Facebook Page if you are interested in those details.  

 

Thank you all again for all your support and participation. 

Nicki 

 

 


